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        STATED MEETING OF SESSION 
New Hope Presbyterian Church (EPC) 
 

Tuesday: February 26, 2019 (6pm- RM 212) 
 

Minutes 
          Session (Elders) 

 

A. Opening Prayer: Pastor Stu 
B. Clerk of Session Report: Art Hunkins 

1. Correspondence: A thank you note to Session from Dr. Jeffrey J. Jeremiah (EPC) (See attached 
note) 

2. Membership Status Report for January (See attachment) 
MSC (Dave C./Randy H) and passed unanimously to accept the Statistical report as presented 

3. Vote needed on Commissioners that went to the Presbytery Meeting on Feb 15th and 16th. 
They are: Paul Amazeen, Bob Welch and Art Hunkins. 
MSC (Jason H./Bill R.) and passed unanimously to accept these Elders who went to 
Presbytery as Commissioners. 

4. Presbytery Update- Paul A. , as a first time attendee, Paul said he had a very positive 
experience and appreciated the opportunity to be able to attend.  

5. Review Rpt09H- “Session Approval Needed for Removal” (See Book of Government- 8.5) 
For purpose of time: before the next meeting each Elder will note who should be taken off the 
list, if necessary.  A decision will be voted on at next month’s meeting as to who should be 
removed from the list and stay active. 

6. Interested in attending the next Presbytery meeting in Puerto Rico, May 16-18, 2019.  
A sign-up sheet was passed around.   

C. Auxano Leadership Status/Discussion: A very positive and interesting discussion was led by Jim 
Clark.  Most of the discussion centered around “what are our values at NHP”.  It was noted how much 
the congregation appreciated being able to give input during the first “townhall” with the 
congregation. 

D. Congregational Meeting on Sunday, March 17th 
MSC (Carlton A./Bill E.) and passed unanimously to set aside Sunday, March 17th for a Congregational 
Meeting in order to vote on the following: 

1. To vote on dissolving the Pastoral relationship between Pastor Stu Austin and the NHP 
Congregation, effective April 28, 2019. 

2. To vote on accepting the Session’s recommendation for the following people to be on the 
Search committee for an Associate Pastor replacement.  They are: 
Craig Martin, John Nord, Gayle Bundschu, Beth Hoving and Jon Wintenko. 
also, provide an opportunity for the Congregation to add to this Search committee by voting 
others directly from the Congregation. 
 
 

Teaching Elders: Pastor Eddie Spencer P Pastor Stu Austin P 
Class of 2019 Class of 2020 Class of 2021 

Carlton Anderson P Paul Amazeen P Bill Ashton P 

Scott Connell P David Carpenter P Steve Boutelle P 
Jason Harre P Bill Enslen P Al Frees P 
John Nord P Art Hunkins P Randy Hincks P 
Bill Roeder P Pat Mehaffie P Jeannie Martin P 
Kathy Scharlau EA Signe Pagel P Alice Stanley P 

Chuck Knox (Treasurer) P Kathy Orr (Admin) EA Bob Welch (Guest) P 

Jim Clark (Staff) P Ed Harger (Staff) P   

P=Present, EA= Excused Absence, UA=Unexcused Absence 
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E. Finance Ministry Report:  Chuck Knox/Randy Hincks (see attachments) 
1. Chuck K. presented the Financial statements.  Overall, he said, we are in a relatively favorable 

position. A lot depends on what happens over the next couple of months.  
2. Randy H. presented a proposal from the Finance Ministry regarding the distribution of 

additional Year-end funds.  After much discussion, it was decided to table and revisit the 
recommendation at the next month’s Session Meeting. This gives us more time to pray over 
and investigate the recommendation.  (See attachment) 

F. Report from Bob Welch. He presented the work of EPC Generosity Resources. 
1. This EPC organization aims to help churches and their members/donors:  

a. in four strategic ways: (1) Maximize Giving, (2) Minimize taxes, (3) Maximize impact. 
(4) Minimize complexity 

b. Also, it is helping churches and individuals unlock non-cash giving. 
G. Personnel Committee report 

1. Status: Update on Job Descriptions for Staff. Signe P. noted that the Job Descriptions for staff 
are coming along and will be presented to the Session as a complete package, hopefully by 
next month’s meeting. 

H. Other Council/Ministry Status Updates and/or Reports: 
1. Youth and Student Ministries report: Jim Clark provide a very positive and active Youth 

Ministry (See attachment) 
2. Children Ministries report: Debbi Norris. (See attachment) 
3. Mission/Outreach Council minutes: Daniel Meade (see attachment) 

I. Old Business; 
1. None 

J. New Business:  
1. Property Sub-Committee (Dan Miller)-Update on the Access and Drainage Agreement NHP 

has with the Honda dealership being built next door.  After some discussion it was Move 
(Scott C.) and unanimously carried  to authorized the Property sub-committee to work out 
arrangements with the Honda dealership.  They will report back to session the final 
resolution. (see attachment) 

2. Property Committee (Scott C.).  There were two proposal presented: 
a. MSC (Scott C./Randy H.) and unanimously passed to accept the recommendation from 

the Property Committee for upgrading the Sanctuary lighting for a cost of $3750 (see 
attached proposal) 

b. After much discussion it was decided to table the Property committee’s 
recommendation, (to next month’s meeting) for 4 additional maglocks in order to get a 
quote on having all of the Sanctuary doors replaced with maglocks. This would be an 
add-on to the original proposal.  (see attached recommendation) 

3. Pastor Stu Austin’s retirement, effective April 28th  

(Note: the following items were discussed after Pastor Stu left the Session meeting). 
a. MSC (Bill E./Alice S.) and unanimously passed to have a retirement celebration for 

Pastor Stu on Wednesday evening, April 24th.  The cost will not exceed $3000. 
b. After some discussion, it was MSC (Signe P./Bill E.) and unanimously passed to give 

Pastor Stu a gift of $11,000 ($1,000 for each of his 11 years of service at NHP). 
K. Tabled Items: 

1. Status on: A policy and/or guideline on handling investments (Tabled until further notice).  
2. Pat Mehaffie noted that we need a better way to handle the Ladies bake sale in the future.  

This item is to be removed.  The Bake sale committee (Signe P.) stated that the narthex will 
not be used for any future bake sales.  

L. Closing prayer: 
 
Next Month’s Session meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 26th at 6:00 PM – Room 212. 
Remember our Pre-Session time of prayer.  Tuesday, at 5:30pm.  



RptMS01- Monthly Membership Statistics for:

1006

New Members this Month 0

Membership (Unadjusted) 1006

Membership Removals for the Month

Members Deceased this Month 2

Members Transfer Out this Month 0

Members- Session has Approved to Remove 0

Total Removals for this Month -2

1004 **

29

New Affiliates this Month 0

Affiliates (Unadjusted) 29

Affiliate Removals for the Month

Affiliates Deceased this Month 0

Affiliates Transfer Out this Month 0

Affiliates- Session has Approved to Remove 0

* Total Removals for this Month 0

29 **

Prepared by the Church Admin Office 25-Feb-19

Active Affiliates as of the Beginning of Month

** Total Active Affiliates as of the End of Month

New Hope Presbyterian Church (EPC)

January 2019

Active Membership as of the Beginning of Month

** Total Active  Members as of the End of Month







February 2019 - Children’s ministry report  

In January, the Mom & Son event was a great time for New Hope families and guests. The event was 

filled to capacity with 40 teams, plus the many dad and sibling volunteers. It was a fun family event but 

most of all a bonding time for boys and their moms. (ask about pickled pigs feet! 

February 22, was outdoor movie night with 200 in attendance. Jim’s entire family ministry team was out 

greeting during the social time. This joint effort with Mops and Children’s ministry enabled us to partner 

with moms and families who don’t regularly attend New Hope. Kids enjoyed playing together and 

families enjoyed their social time, an important part of being a church family. 

Several upcoming projects and ministries are in the works:  

A new volunteer handbook is being developed to prepare for future growth of the ministry and to set 

the tone for the quality of volunteers we seek. Kathy Holiday used her extensive skills in writing and 

organizing. 

In March, children are collecting and packing personal hygiene items for We Care Outreach, a local 

ministry partner who ministers to those with housing instability. Robin Flanagan is leading this project. 

VBS curriculum has been selected and work has begun on preparing for this church wide ministry taking 

place June 3-7th. This year’s curriculum is Group Roar: When life is wild, God is good. The stories are 

around God’s goodness to His people during the exodus from Egypt. We are recruiting a leader team. 

Please pray about serving and mark your calendars for this fun time event of the year! 

Daddy Daughter Dance is Friday, March 29th under Amanda Heidt’s leadership. 

A dream plan is underway to take an Easter Egg hunt to the Brittany Apartments on the Saturday 

before Easter. The goal is to do something fun and hang out with the kids at the Brittany apartments. All 

that is needed is a leader. 

Weekly helpers are needed in 1st grade at 9:15 and K at 11 for volunteers who are moving or finished 

their commitment. While a good team of subs are filling in, the consistency of a full time person is 

desirable. Please pray.  

 

Submitted by Debbie Norris 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Olivia M  January 20, 2019 

New Hope Presbyterian, Mission Council Meeting Minutes 
January 14, 2019 

 
Members Present:  Ken Seim, Olivia Myers, Jim Mayer, Jim LaRue, Bill Ashton,  

 
Members Absent: Daniel Meade, Bob White, Veronica Towe 
 
Membership edits: After prayerful consideration, both Marilynn Cox and Art Hunkins have resigned 
from the Missions Council. They have both worked very hard and contributed greatly to this council 
and embodied the values of establishing, prioritizing and deepening relationships with partners both 
locally and globally. As we establish systems of liaisons with all our partners moving forward, both 
have expressed a willingness to continue to help where their experience in valuable.  
 
Guests: Robin Flanagan & Pam LaRiviere (each shared her heart for missions and why she is 

considering mission council as a place to serve) 
 
1. Ken Seim called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm 
2. Ken led the discussion about chapter 9 from “Missions in the 21st Century” 
3. Partner updates: Various members gave brief updates on how these families and people are doing: 

Nykamps: need more money for bibles, youth leaders that are traveling in and that they would 
get a vision to spread their youth missionary,  

Edwards: Elizabeth needs prayer on communicating with hospital staff and friendships, Lance 
wants to expand agro-ministries (pray for wisdom), pray for the leadership of Zimbabwe  

Elena and Savannah: leaving soon and that they would learn the language and Elena’s dad 
health concerns 

Jesse Frame: youth workers are coming for a training, pray for learning and wisdom 
4. Old Business 

Mission Council Qtrly financial review- The December results have some dollars in the wrong 
categories.  We Are working with Brad and we will review at the February meeting. 

Passenger Van for We Care- There is a lead on a used van in Sarasota and Ken with others will 
go there to evaluate. 

5. New Business  
Weinman visit: February 5-11: Housing is good, possible mission council dinner at LaRue’s on 

the 10th of February  
Partner needs/requests:  

●  ECHO: Natalia: prayer for health concerns, possibly has Lyme disease, and monetary 
supporty needed to pay for doctors, more information was requested 

● Finns: Pray for baby and financial assistance for their time in the US. 
● Tanzania trip: Jim Clark, Jordan Bates, and two students are possibly traveling to Tanzania; 

a third student might be going too. It is about $7,000 total for 4 people for the trip. More 
information was requested and will be further discussed at the February meeting.  

● We Care: They put on monthly breakfast for church members involved with the ministry, they 
need people to serve and money to help with the cost of the breakfast. More information is 
being requested.  

6. Next meeting will be held on Monday, February 11, 2019, at 6:00 pm.  Devotional & prayer leader: 
Ken Seim  

7. The closing prayer lead by Jim LaRue and the meeting ended at 7:28. 



Feb 21, 2019 

From : Finance Ministry Team  

To : Session 

RE: Recommendation for the Distribution of 2018 Funds which are over and above 
the Operating reserve sitting in the NHP checking account. 

Recommended distribution of these funds is as follows: 

1.  Amortized Capital Reserve Fund          $  10,000 

2.  Operational Contingency                      $  19,000 

3.  Presbytery Church Planting                  $  25,000 

4.   Missions                                               $   8,000  

5.   Debt Reduction                                    $ 100,000    

      Total =                                                  $ 162,000 

Respectfully submitted 

Randy Hincks 
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